
 Hutterthal Mennonite Church 

Christ Centered – Living, Relating, Serving 

Sunday, October 30, 2022 

9:45 a.m. 

Prelude               

Call to Worship and Prayer    

Welcoming One Another                                              

*Gathering and Praising 

Come, Let Us All Unite to Sing  - VT #7 

            Lord, You Give the Great Commission - STJ #63 

Sharing Time and Prayer 

Children’s Time      

Special Music                            Standin' in the Need of Prayer  

                                                                                  Father, I Adore You 

Words and music by Terrye Coelho/Arranged by Eric Shanfelt  

Scripture Reading                   Hebrews 13:1-25 Pew Bible p. 636  

Message                                         Guess Who Is Coming to Dinner?  

Offering Prayer 

Responding and Sending  

     The Church of Christ Cannot Be Bound - VT #392 

*Go, My Friends, in Grace - VT #810 

*Benediction 

Postlude 

*please stand if you are able 

HMC Service may be viewed on our web-page:  
www.HMCFreeman.org 

http://www.HMCFreeman.org


TODAY October 30th, 9:45 am  
Worship Leader: Cole Hofer 
Accompanist: Norma Hofer 
Song Leader: Suzanne Koerner 
Children’s Time: Les Rensink 
Special Music: Sunday School Kids  
Message: Matt Tschetter 
Coffee Time: Chad & Rebecca Hofer 
Children’s Sunday School following the service 
Adult Sunday School following coffee time in the South Room 
and in the fellowship hall 
  
NEXT SUNDAY November 6th,  9:45 am  
Worship Leader: Brigitta Hofer 
Accompanist: Paige Hofer 
Song Leader: Aprille Birkey 
Children’s Time: Suzanne Koerner 
Special Music: Brigitta Hofer 
Message: Pastor Randall 
Coffee Time: Leroy & Kathy Pullman 
Children’s Sunday School following the service 
Adult Sunday School following coffee time in the South Room 
and in the fellowship hall 
 
Calendar: 

November 13: HMC Annual Scholarship Meal—8:30am 

November  14-15: MCC Meat Canning 

 

Congregational Ministries Project for October: Relief Kits 

These kits provide valuable supplies to families whose lives 

have been disrupted by war or disaster. 

 

Freeman Network for Justice and Peace meeting will be on  

November 9 at 11:30am in the Freeman Public Library's 

meeting room.  



This past June, Central Plains Mennonite Conference held its 
annual meeting here in Freeman. The theme for our time to-
gether was "Come to the Table." In honor of the theme, a table 
frame was built, and member churches were asked to bring a 
block of wood to help finish the table top. This CPMC table is 
completed. Today, you can see it in the narthex at the back of 
the sanctuary. It is a wonderful example of how each church 
in our conference is an important part of our work and wit-
ness to the hope and peace of Jesus around the Midwest. 
 
The Leadership Selection Committee is asking you to help    
discern the gifts among our members and nominate people 
for leadership positions. Please communicate nominations for 
the positions by speaking to Todd Koerner or Pastor Randall 
personally or by completing the gift discernment sheet in 
your mailbox and returning it to either one’s church mailbox 
by TODAY.  Committee members are Todd Koerner, Brandon 
Waltner and Rina Hofer.  
 
Our annual HMC Scholarship Meal will be held on November 
13 at 8:30am. Pancakes, Sausage, and mixed fruit will be 
served. Please come out and support our current students at 
Freeman Academy.  
 
MCC Meat Canning is back this year so there is a sign-up sheet 
on the table in the foyer for Hutterthal's food assignment. 
 
If you have lost a loved one since the pandemic started in 
2020 or you wish to support those who have lost someone, 
you are invited to a Memorial Service on November 6 at 3 p.m. 
at Bethel Church on the Heritage Hall Museum complex in 
Freeman. The sponsors of the service are the Freeman Minis-
terial Association and the Freeman Network for Justice and 
Peace. Planners of the service are Lois Janzen Preheim and 
Barbara Tieszen. Members of these local groups will be     
leading the service. Since we would like to speak your loved 
one by name, please e-mail their name and date of death to 
loisjp@gwtc.net. 



Dear Hutterthal Church, 

 

We are coming up on 10 years since Jackson passed 12-12-

22.  We have a Jackson Lee Vetch Memorial Fund which       

assists kids going to Christian camp and also kids struggling 

with grief from losing a Parent or Sibling.  Please check out 

Jackson’s Website if you are interested in those camps. 

  www.jacksonleevetchmemorialfund.org   

 

Jackson’s fund has paid out over $125,000 to the following 

organizations: Swan Lake Christian Camp, BroomTree, and 

Camp Sydney (grief camp).  Our Family would appreciate it if 

you would consider donating to help the youth in South      

Dakota attend any of these camps.  Also, we are holding a    

raffle for beef/pork and a Traeger Grill.  That information will 

be on the bottom of the form.  If you'd like to purchase tickets 

please see the information in the form.  You can also mail in a 

check to Jackson's memorial fund, PO Box 163, Freeman, SD 

57029.  

 

The Link below “acceptive” allows you to donate, and if you 

win, we will assist in getting prizes to you.   

 

With deep gratitude, 

Shane and Amy Vetch 

https://secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=a2NvyK  

http://www.jacksonleevetchmemorialfund.org/
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/secure.acceptiva.com/?cst=a2NvyK__;!!LyhDNXGv5J_D!izzpilplwMXzZ0Jw5zkE3i5DQ9M8wa23FeMpms5HBDIyVmVIILvWUpj_Nq8OYUi8ZtuHgsOsgSwg9SaJjOA$


Prayer Requests and Praises:  

• Birthdays: Calvin Hofer on November 1; Monica Clem & 

Vivienne Koehler on November 3  

• Pray for local farmers, farm-workers, agri-business em-

ployees, and undocumented agricultural workers. Pray 

for safety and peace as they watch fluctuating markets 

and wait for unpredictable weather patterns. 

• Pray for the families and individuals of Hutterthal. Pray 

for listening ears, seeing eyes, and discerning hearts. 

• From CPMC: Pray for Fernando Ramos, pastor of Casa de 

Oracion Emanuel in Davenport, IA, who is being ordained 

today. Pray for God's blessing on the ministry that       

Fernando and Casa de Oracion Emanuel share.  

• From MMN: Akiko Aratani and Ray Epp are stepping back 

from the day-to-day responsibilities of managing the 

Menno Village farm in Japan and focusing on preparing 

the next generation of leaders and lay people in the 

church to practice a biblically-based theology of land 

stewardship. 

Pastor contact information: 
Office Hours:    Wed, Fri, Sat   9AM-12PM 

Phone  - 309-208-6032 
Email - pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com 

Pastor mailing address:  
818 S Albert St,  

Freeman, SD 57029 
 

Church Office phone: 605.925.7186 
Church Email: Hutterthal@goldenwest.net 

Church Website: www.hmcfreeman.org 

mailto:pastorrandallhmc@gmail.com


Worship Service and Message Notes or Reflections: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Some questions: 

 

What is one thing that I will carry with me from today’s ser-

vice into the rest of my week? 

 

 

How did I sense God’s presence during our Sunday morning 

gathering? 

 

 

What would I share with someone if they asked me how 

church was today? 


